
 

 

 

 

April 13, 2023 

 

 

The Honorable Tammy Baldwin 

Chair 

Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human 

Services, Education, and Related Agencies 

Dirksen Senate Office Building, Room 186 

Washington, D.C., 20510 

 

 

The Honorable Shelley Moore Capito 

Ranking Member  

Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human 

Services, Education, and Related Agencies 

Dirksen Senate Office Building, Room 125 

Washington, D.C., 20510  

 

Dear Chair Baldwin and Ranking Member Capito: 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the 

Congressionally Directed Spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2024 Labor, 

Health and Human Services, Education, and Related Agencies Appropriations Bill, consistent with 

the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate. 

 

I appreciate your distinguished leadership on this important bill, as well as the assistance 

that your exceptional staff provide to mine. If you have questions regarding any of my requests, 

please contact Seth Gainer on my staff at (202) 228-6688. 

 

With warmest regards,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joe Manchin III 

United States Senator 

 


